
 
 

 

 U.S. Environmental Protection Agency - Region III 

                       Office of Enforcement, Compliance and Environmental Justice (3EC00) 

           1650 Arch Street, Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19103 

 
Name of Respondent and Docket No.:  Super Salvage, Inc., CWA/EPCRA-03-2015-0257 

 

Title of Notice:  Notice of Intent to File Consent Agreement and Final Order Assessing Administrative Penalty 
and Opportunity for Public Comment 
Public Comments will be accepted until: Monday, October 26, 2015 

 
NOTICE: EPA Region III today offers for public comment the issuance of a proposed penalty against Super 
Salvage, Inc. (Respondent).  The proposed penalty is for violations of Section 301 of the Clean Water Act, 33 
U.S.C. § 1311, for Respondent’s facility located at 1711 1st Street, SW, Washington, DC 20024 (the “Facility”).  
The public comment period will be open from September 15, 2015, to October 26, 2015. 
 
DESCRIPTION: EPA is alleging that Respondent had not submitted a Notice of Intent for coverage under the 
National Pollutant Discharge Elimination System (NPDES) Multi-Sector General Permit for Stormwater Discharges 
Associated with Industrial Activity prior to EPA inspections of the Facility in 2013.  In addition to this alleged 
violation, EPA alleges that the Facility did not prepare a Spill Prevention, Control, and Countermeasure plan as 
required by the Clean Water Act prior to the EPA inspections and also did not prepare and submit certain records 
required by the  Emergency Planning and Community Right-to-Know Act. The combined proposed penalty for 
these alleged violations is $150,000.00. 
 

OPPORTUNITY FOR COMMENT: Persons wishing to comment on the amount or basis of the proposed 
penalty are invited to submit a statement to the EPA Regional Administrator, attention of the Regional Hearing 
Clerk (address below), within forty (40) days of the date of this public notice.  All comments received within 
this forty-day period will be considered in the formulation of the final order.  All comments must include the 
name, address, and telephone number of the author and concise statement of the basis for any comment and any 
relevant facts on which it is based.  All comments should be addressed to: 
 

Lydia Guy 
Regional Hearing Clerk (3RC00) 

    U.S. EPA, Region III 
    1650 Arch Street 

Philadelphia, PA  19103 
 

AVAILABILITY OF INFORMATION: Information relevant to the proposed penalty assessment may be 
requested through the Regional Hearing Clerk identified above. 
 

FOR ADDITIONAL INFORMATION:  Contact the following EPA representative to learn more about this 
action. 

Theresa Gallagher (gallagher.theresa@epa.gov)  
 U.S. EPA, Region III (3EC00) 
1650 Arch Street  
Philadelphia, PA 19103 
215-814-2923 


